No: SNEA/CHQ/SEC DOT/2018-21/15                     Dated 09.12.2019. 

To

Shri. Anshu Prakash,





Secretary (Telecom), 

Sanchar Bhavan, New Delhi.

Sub: Promotion from DE to DGM Grade in BSNL is held up due to the developments in the Parliamentary Committee for SC/ST meeting held on 28.11.2019 reg: 
Respected Sir,

In BSNL, out of 1331 DGM posts, only 250 DGMs are working. Remaining 1081 posts are filled by DGMs on look after (LA) basis for the last few years and BSNL is utilising their services as DGM. Their promotion to DGM Grade on Regular/Adhoc basis is pending for more than one year due to various litigations regarding seniority. However, all the court cases are cleared now, one month before and there is no hurdle for giving the DGM promotions. BSNL management already initiated the DPC related works and it was in the advanced stage.

All of a sudden the matter figured in the last meeting of the Parliamentary Committee for SC/ST on 28.11.2019 and it has come to our knowledge that in the name of promotion to the reserved candidates, the matter got derailed, quoting your reply in the Committee meeting. 
In this regard, the following facts are submitted for your kind information.

1) All the 287 SC/ST Executives mentioned by the Chairman of the Parliamentary Committee will be covered in the promotion order, with the available vacancies. 
2) In DE to DGM promotion, the question of reservation does not arise as DE cadre is the entry cadre in Group A services.

3) Promotion to DGM Grades has no link with the VRS or restructuring of BSNL. Further more than 60% of the DEs waiting for DGM promotion as well as the working DGM(Adhoc) are opted for VRS. Even after restructuring in BSNL, there will be sufficient DGM posts.
4) Since promotion to DGM posts is on Adhoc basis, those posts do not get abolished. Only the post in the substantial cadre, held by the Executives gets abolished.

Sir, in the name of Parliamentary Committee meeting, the promotion to DGM Grade is held up in BSNL. CMD/BSNL assured us to discuss with your goodself after 05.12.2019 and explain the above facts and to seek go ahead with promotions. In view of the above facts it is requested to give clearance to BSNL for going ahead with DE to DGM promotions without further delay.
With kind regards,

(Sebastin. K)








Copy to: 1. Shri. P. K Purwar, CMD, BSNL for information and n/a pl. 

2. Shri. Arvind Vadnerkar, Director (HR), BSNL Board for information and n/a pl. 
